HAMPSTHWAITE VILLAGE SOCIETY

To preserve and improve the character and amenities of the village

To promote activities of interest to the members

Chairman’s Report 2006-2007
Yet another year in the active life of our society seems to have just flown by. I hope you have all enjoyed the full programme of events that have been arranged for your enjoyment. We are fortunate to have had such an enthusiastic committee who planned and organised everything so efficiently.

Our Programme Secretary, Audrey Atkinson, produced five excellent and entertaining speakers and has already completed the speaker programme for the forthcoming year. Full details will be given in the new programme card, which will be distributed prior to the May meeting. Audrey will soon be giving thought to the programme for 2008-2009 and would welcome any suggestions from members. I know many of you are members of other groups so if there is a speaker you have particularly enjoyed, please let Audrey have contact details.

In addition to our speaker meetings, we had twelve other events including the Christmas Market and our annual dinner, held, once again, at The Millstones. Our evening visit to Scampston Gardens and our day outing to Calke Abbey were most enjoyable. Visits to orchestral concerts, musicals, opera and jazz were thoroughly enjoyed by all those who attended, although there were signs of a drop in the popularity of these events. Thanks to all the organisers and helpers without whom these “treats” just would not happen. Suggestions for future events are always welcome. 

Our membership continues to exceed 200 and this is reflected in the excellent attendance at all our speaker evenings. I can assure you that this is very much appreciated by your committee.

Whilst all these events are most enjoyable the principal objective of our society is “To preserve and improve the character and amenities of the village”. Our ongoing commitment to Hampsthwaite’s participation in “Yorkshire in Bloom” is probably the best example of our efforts to achieve these objectives. Apart from the visual evidence of their work the YIB team are very active in raising the awareness of and obtaining sponsorship from local businesses and other village organisations for the “Yorkshire in Bloom” competition. In this past year £1700 was raised by way of sponsorship. This made a significant contribution towards meeting the increasing cost of plants and other materials. It was also most encouraging that more people came forward to join the YIB Team this year. Their help with the many tasks preparing for the spring and summer judging resulted in the team achieving a “silver” award in last years competition. Thanks to everyone involved but, in particular, to our joint organisers June Sarginson and Janine Manton and our generous sponsors. 
Our other major project has been the installation of the interpretative plaque on the village green in memory of George Wainwright. This also involved the complete rebuilding of the “electricity box” on which the plaque is displayed. Whilst the larger part of the monetary cost of the project was met from a “commuted sum” received from Harrogate Borough Council, virtually all the work of design, planning and rebuilding was done by Stuart Jennings. His skill and attention to detail has produced a feature of which we and all residents can be proud.

During the year we also made contributions to “Take Five” and to the village school to enable them to purchase a portable electronic piano and a multi-media projector respectively. Once again the society provided the impressive Christmas tree for the village and we hope to do so again next Christmas. 

The Christmas Market was by far the most successful yet, realising a profit of more than £1200. Thanks must go to Bob Stirzaker who organised the event and to everyone who contributed in any way to its success. This is always our main fund raising event which enables us to fulfil our objectives. We have funds available and always welcome ideas from members for new projects. As a matter of record I attach details of the projects the society has carried out over the last 10 years. As you will see, more than £25,000 has been spent on “preserving and improving the character and amenities of the village”
As mentioned earlier, and as in previous years, we had several outings to orchestral and jazz concerts. For many years we have been indebted to Chris Barnes, assisted by his wife Pauline who has selected concerts with popular appeal, booked the tickets and arranged the coach. Understandably, Chris now feels it is time to hand this task over to someone else. I am sure you would wish me, on your behalf, to thank Chris and Pauline for all the pleasure these concerts have provided and hope that we can continue the tradition so that they and we can continue to enjoy these outings in future.
Once again, I must give a special “Thank you” to our treasurer Richard Walker. There are very few events that he does not have a hand in and many of these just would not happen without his involvement.

It has been a privilege to be your chairman. I take this opportunity to thank you all for the friendship you have shown me and in particular for the support and hard work of all my colleagues on the committee.

Yours sincerely

Bob McLean

